

Otterbein-Lebanon

Retirement Community

585 N. State Route 741 • Lebanon, Ohio 45036-9551 • (513) 932-2020 Fax (513) 932-1054

DR. CHARLES K. DILGARD
President and Chief Executive Officer

CHARLES W. PECKHAM, JR

August 6, 1993

Mr. Dale DeLong P. O. Box 80 Circleville, Ohio 43113

Dear Mr. DeLong,

One visitor described the Band's performance as "thrilling." We would all agree with this description. Nothing we could have arranged for entertainment could beat the Adelphi Band. The selections were enjoyed by all. You should enter a contest for Community Bands. Lloyd Savage's commentary was great and enhanced your performance.

I wish the band could come some year for the 4th of July parade here at Otterbein. We try each year to arrange for a band, but have never been able to interest a local band to play on this occasion.

You personally helped me on many occasions when I served as the coordinator of Otterbein's insurance program. I appreciate all the special favors in those years.

Many thanks, Dale, for the SUPER idea of bringing the band to Otterbein for our 25th Annual Fish Fry. Please express to the band our appreciation for a marvelous performance and significant contribution to the festivities of the day.

Sincerely,

Howard Longmire,

Director,

Church & Community Relations

HL/lw